
 

 

LPSCC 
Youth and Gang Violence Subcommittee Meeting 

North Precinct 
9-11am 

 
Notes for March 2, 2017 

 
Subcommittee Attendees

Co-Chairs 
Antoinette Edwards, City of Portland OYVP 
 
Attendees 
Christina Albo, RNW 
Andrew Campbell, MCHD 
Kaitlin Cobb, BGCP 
Brian Detman, DCJ 
Yetu Dumbia, IRCO 
Erin Fairchild, Defending Childhood Initiative 
Simon Fulford, Diagrama Foundation 
Jason Gates, MCSO 
Mary Geelan, Juvenile Court 
Deidre Gibson-Cairns, DCJ 
Yolanda Gonzalez, Latino Network 
Sheryl Goodman, DCJ 
Suzanne Hayden, US Attorney’s Office 
Jason Hubert, PPB 
Deborah Kim, POIC 

Joe McFerrin, POIC 
Vanessa Micale, MCHD 
Julia Mitchell, POIC 
Kevin Modica, PPB 
Scott Montgomery, PPB 
Felesia Otis, VOA Oregon 
Tom Peavey, City of Portland 
Edgar Perez, DHS 
Janet Quiroz, Office of District #4 
Megan Westbrook, MCHD 
Eric Zimmerman, MCDA 
 

 

LPSCC Staff 

Abbey Stamp, LPSCC 
Lily Yamamoto, LPSCC 
Christina Youssi, LPSCC  

 

 
Introductions and Announcements 
There was an icebreaker and introductions were made. 
 
LPSCC Executive Committee Update 
Abbey Stamp provided a brief history of the OJJDP Multnomah County Comprehensive 
Gang Assessment process to date. The implementation plan was presented at February’s 
LPSCC Executive Committee meeting. Comments and observations about the meeting 
were shared. It was agreed the momentum can continue if LPSCC is presented with 
implantation updates. 
 
Phase 2 Reflections and Phase 3 Implementation 
An implementation team will be formed. Lily Yamamoto will help facilitate and coordinate 
through June 2017. Leadership for the activities will be: Joe Walsh on Coordinated Entry; 
Kevin Modica on Links Between Police, Youth & Communities; Joe McFerrin/POIC on 
Employment Opportunities; Antoinette Edwards and Erin Fairchild on Connection to 
Schools; CHI and POIC on Parent Partnerships. Antoinette will follow up with Nathaniel 
Williams about Mentorship. Julia Mitchell and Eric Zimmerman will join the mentorship 
group.  
 
There was discussion about reach-in activities in the jails and the best name for this 
work to keep community and business partners engaged. Mary noted the Frameworks 
Network, which helps with messaging and naming. 
 
Announcements: 

https://multco.us/file/59032/download


 

 

Abbey Stamp gave an overview of the Law Enforcement Assisted Diversion (LEAD). The 
pilot program launched on Tuesday. A KBOO interview will air on March 6th. 
 
Lily Yamamoto noted there will be a meet & greet on March 15th at 3:30pm with the 
National Gang Center researchers.  
 
Antoinette invited the group to present the implementation plan to the leaders of Portland 
Public Schools. Deidra will work on involving East County Schools.  
 
There is an exhibit at IFCC called “Kin Killin’ Kin,” which addresses violence against/within 
the African American community.  
 
The Black Student Success Summit is Saturday, April 15th.    
 
Vanessa Micale announced the OHSU community forum on gun violence is on April 22nd.   
STRYVE sent out an invitation to an event about understanding violence as a public health 
problem. 
 
The MCSO has a program to reduce gun violence and is working on training and 
information about handling/storing firearms.  
 
The Latino Network is helping families get legal documentation ready in case of deportation 
event.  
 
Mary Geelan noted people can file a restraining order at the Gateway One-Stop Center in 
lieu of going to the courthouse.  
 
On April 5th there will be a rally in Salem to draw attention to preventing child abuse.  
 
Christina will share the list of leads for the implantation workgroups.  

https://multco.us/law-enforcement-assisted-diversion-lead%C2%AE
http://kboo.fm/media/56221-leading-way

